                                                     CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
        2nd February, 2017. 

        Present:  Cllrs:  Toby Hale, Brigit Thurstan,Len Cotton, Chris Prior

Apologies:  Cllrs: Sue Whitmore, Paul Brown, Paul Raymond, David Rees
            In attendance:  Anthony Daniel


1. Minutes 
The minutes of the Community Council meeting held on the 5th January, 2017, were read and 

agreed.  Proposed by Cllr. Len Cotton and seconded by Cllr. Brigit Thurstan.
2. Matters Arising
· Casual Vacancy – no progress.
· New internal auditor – the Clerk would ask Cllr. Chris Prior for his contact.
· Directional sign – Melin Trefin – no response as yet, the Clerk would chase up.
· Abereiddy – proposal for double yellow lines.  The site visit was useful highlighting areas of the road where the state of the road was of concern and  PCC  was asked to  assess  the road This has been done and it is considered  to be safe.  Councillors then discussed Dr. Pike’s   suggestion to build a Pembrokeshire Hedge on the seaward side of the road.  This would stop cars going over the edge and also restrict the width of the road to single carriageway rather than letting cars park there and possibly obstructing the roadway.   The Clerk was asked to write to Darren Thomas asking for his opinion on this.
Councillors then discussed the proposal for double yellow lines.    They were not in favour.   The Clerk was asked to write to Nick Ainger, Chairman of the Stakeholders meeting to inform him.  Cllr. Toby Hale will write a report on the last Stakeholders meeting. 
3. Finance 
Payments requested:  
Toilet business rates - £417.90

                                          GTI - £800.00
Cllr. Cotton declared an interest.


Proposed by Cllr. Toby Hale and seconded by Cllr. Brigit Thurstan.         


                                                                      
Financial information:  financial sheets were given out to those present.
4. Planning
PCC

16/0985/PA:  Trearched Farm, Croesgoch – material amendments to include increase in porch, widening of kitchen window and bedroom window over.  Squaring off of sun room, formation of internal partition to bedroom 2 and ensuite bathroom.  No adverse comments.

Listed Building Consent

16/0831/LB: reinstatement of former gardener’s cottage as a private dwelling …

16/0826/PA:  change of use, repair, part rebuild and extension to existing listed building – Trefacwn,    Llanrhian.
PCNPA

            NP/17/0027/FUL:   The Villa, Abereiddy – side extension.  No adverse comment, material 
           consideration that the use of timber cladding is inappropriate .Sinusoidal cladding would be preferable.
           Councillors commented on the clarity and usefulness of the drawings for this application.

             Conservation Area Tree Works Application
             Cartlett House, Trefin – work on sycamore, beech and ash trees.
             No adverse comment.
5.  Correspondence
           a)  Collapse of cliff at Abereiddy – various emails received.
           b)  Housing for the 21st Century – invitation to workshop 7-9pm Monday 6th February at County Hall 

                received.

          c)  PCC – Community and Town Council Survey – Service and Asset Management received.   The 

               Clerk would return.
          d)  GTI -  request for payment of grass cutting bills received.

          e)  PCC – email on recycling in Trefin received.  PCC have removed the paper recycling receptacle
               by the Ship.  Cllr. Cotton expressed concern about this area which needs clearing.
          f)   Proposed allocation of vacant mooring at Porthgain Harbour, email received from Gary Meopham.
               The Harbourmaster, Lee Clark, has vouched for Roger Woodward.  The Clerk would inform

               Mr. Meopham
          g)  Planning Aid Wales – local workshop schedule.  Cllr. Cotton will attend.
          h)  PCC – invitation to 2017 public events for the Newgale Coastal Adaption Plan.  Cllr. Toby Hale and 

               Cllr. Brigit Thurstan hope to attend.
5. Chapel House

6. Facebook
168 likes.  Cllr. Hale will put information about Abereiddy and the defibrillator locations onto the Council Facebook page.
      8.  Defibrillator Monitoring

           Cllr. Brigit Thurstan has done the monitoring this month.  Cllr. Toby Hale will do February.


     10. Abereiddy – Encroachment onto the Reed Bed – New Gated Access 
           The council was in favour of the proposed boulders and new gate to the access road.

           Proposed by Cllr. Len Cotton and seconded by Cllr. Brigit Thurstan.

     11.  Donations

            The Council discussed the requests for donations from Tenovus and Shelter.  For further discussion 

           at the next meeting.  Councillors were asked for ideas for donations.
     12.  GTI

            The accounts for 2016 were received.

Signed   ………………………………………….
Date   ………………………………………
